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òto build the future, we do not have  

to destroy the pastó                     

We Are Going To Thurmont This Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Apples United Church of Christ is the location of our meeting. 

The 20th Annual Meeting is to be held on Saturday, April 16, 2011, at Apples 

United Church of Christ, 7908 Apples Church Rd, Thurmont, MD  21788. Regis-

tration and refreshments of bagels, pastries, fruit and morning drinks will begin at 

8:30 a.m. as well as gift shop sales and commencement of our third annual silent 

auction. At 9 a.m. the Officers and Committee Chairs will present their annual re-

ports. Our next item of business will be the election of Officers and Directors.  We 

will be electing a Treasurer and Secretary this year as well as a number of Direc-

torsô positions. The Periwinkle Award Committee will announce the recipients of 

the awards for this year and the recipients will spend a few minutes discussing 

their projects with the group. 

At the conclusion of the business meeting the group will attend one of two activi-

ties being held this year.  Robert Mosko will be conducted a preservation work-

shop in Applesô Cemetery.  This year the workshop will be held regardless of rain 

or shine so if you plan to participate dress for the weather.   

Robert will begin the preservation workshop by discussing the findings of his as-

sessment. His plan, as time permits, will be to:  1) straighten a simple tablet; 2) 

level a tablet that is on a base; 3) stabilize a marker with putty; 4) repair a broken 

stone;  5) set a marker upright using a tripod; and 6) remove a marker from its 

foundation using a gantry, install a new foundation, and set the marker on the new 

foundation.  
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The second activity will be a discussion of sym-

bolism found in cemeteries. At the conclusion of 

the talk the participants will take a brief walking 

tour of the Applesô Cemetery to discuss some of 

the symbols found there.     

A box lunch will be provided by Panera.  Lunch is 

your choice of the following:  

Sandwich Box 

Served with potato chips, a pickle & a cookie 

Salad Box 

Served with a portion of French or Whole Grain 

baguette & a cookie 

Half Sandwich, Half Salad Box 

Served with a portion of French or Whole Grain 

baguette & a cookie 

Your sandwich options are as follows: 

¶ Sierra Turkey  - Smoked turkey, chipotle 

mayo, field greens & onions, on our Asiago 

Cheese Focaccia 

¶ Mediterranean Veggie - Zesty sweet Pep-

padewÊ peppers, feta, cucumbers, lettuce, 

tomatoes, onions & cilantro hummus, on 

our Tomato Basil 

¶ Smoked Turkey Breast on Country, lettuce, 

tomatoes, onions, salt and pepper 

¶ Smoked Ham & Swiss on Stone-Milled 

Rye, lettuce, tomatoes, onions, salt and 

pepper 

¶ Tuna Salad on Honey Wheat, lettuce, to-

matoes, onions, salt and pepper 

¶ Roast Beef  on Country, lettuce, tomatoes, 

onions, salt and pepper 

Your salad options are as follows: 

¶ Greek -Romaine, tomatoes, feta, onions, 

peperoncini, 

¶ Kalamata olives, pepper & Greek dressing 

¶ Caesar -Romaine, Asiago, homemade 

Asiago croutons & 

¶ Caesar dressing 

¶ Classic -Field greens, romaine, tomatoes, 

cucumbers, onions cucumbers, onions 

Register as soon as possible since space is very 

limited this year. If you have not received your reg-

istration form in the mail one can be printed from 

our website at http://www.cpmbs.org and click on 

Annual Meeting.  

For questions call Diane or Jeff Nesmeyer at (703) 

680-7724 or e-mail me us at vp@cpmbs.org  or 

visit http://www.cpmbs.org and click on Annual 

Meeting. The cost is $50 per person* and includes 

morning refreshments, lunch, water, and the preser-

vation workshop or the symbolism talk. To register, 

complete the registration form found on the website 

and mail it with your check payable to CPMBS and 

mail to Kristin Kraske, Treasurer, 5114 Meadow 

Creek Terrace, Elicott City, MD  21043.  

Note that space is limited so register early. 

We will absolutely not be able to accept any regis-

trations after April 8th, 2011, due to planning pur-

poses.  

* If you are not a member of the Coalition your 

registration fee is $65. To avoid the additional cost 

you can join the Coalition by adding the appropri-

ate amount of dues to the member registration fee.  

Dues are $5 for students; $10 for individuals; and 

$15 for households.   

Editorsô Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are both very excited over the activities of the 

Coalition the last several months.  Read the Out-

reach Committee Report on page 4 to learn why we 

are so excited and to learn of the cemetery-related 

activities that are coming up in the next couple of 

months.  

The date for our Annual Meeting is just around the 

corner. We are meeting at the Apples United 

Church of Christ in Thurmont this year.  This meet-

ing is very important for the Coalition as we elect 
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Officers and Directors to lead us through the next 

year. Plans are well under way for an activity-

filled day.  More information about the Annual 

Meeting and the activities can be found starting on 

page 1. 

If the nomination committee calls you to consider 

joining the Board of Directors or to help fill the 

Treasurer or Secretaryôs positions please step up 

to the plate.  Over the last few years members who 

have faithfully served on the Board are ñretiringò 

from their positions.  This is definitely leaving a 

void.  We are hoping that a few of you can step 

forward to help bring fresh ideas and enthusiasm 

to the governing body. 

We always end our message thanking those mem-

bers that have helped us with the Courier. There is 

one unsung hero in this whole process of getting 

the Courier into the hands of the members and that 

is Kristin Kraske.  We put together the Courier 

and send it off to the printers but Kristin is the one 

that addresses, stamps, and mails the printed cop-

ies and if a copy comes back in the mail she dili-

gently tries to ascertain a correct address. Thank 

you Kristin for all your help with the Courier.     

We would like to thank Amanda Becker, Brenda 

McNeal, Tina Simmons, Stephanie Town, Dennis 

Green, Melvin Mason, and Kristin Kraske for their 

contributions to this issue.   

Diane and Jeff Nesmeyer 

Presidentôs Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With spring almost here, we look at what has hap-

pened and say wow! Bitter cold, snow, rain, wind, 

floods, and ice have beset the state and left a 

swath of destruction. It wasn't the worst winter on 

record. It did a lot of damage, none-the-less.  

Many people are assessing the services that sup-

port society and whether there needs to be a 

change. Did the power company respond in a 

timely manner? Is the power grid even up to the 

demands that the rate payers are paying for? Were 

the streets cleaned of ice and snow in a timely man-

ner? Were the streets and infrastructure even up to 

par on a good day? Many questions are floating 

about. Most answers will end up costing the citizens 

more, more in taxes, more in consumer price goods, 

more in travel time and expenses. 

There are other questions out there; who is respon-

sible for the deplorable condition of St Elsewhere 

Cemetery? Someone should take care of that burial 

ground back in the woods where the old country 

church was. Where did the Smith family Burial 

Ground go, all I see is a gas station? 

Then there are the questions that we don't hear too 

much; what should WE do to bring back this ceme-

tery? How can WE restore the old family burial 

ground. What do I do to clean up that cemetery over 

the bridge? 

People bury their dead. People memorialize their 

departed. People move away. Grave sites start the 

journey back to nature helped by natural growth, 

vandalism, development or just plain neglect. 

It is unfortunate that the graves once cared for out 

of respect for those buried within are now consid-

ered an eyesore or an impediment to growth or even 

unforgotten. 

In reality, only those sites that have active partici-

pants working to keep them in existence will sur-

vive. Best case for the others is that they will re-

main hidden in the underbrush. Worst case is they 

become the mega-mart parking lot. 

Our annual meeting in April will stress what WE 

can do to help the survivability of the abandoned 

and abused burial sites. The WE being the normal 

citizen, CPMBS member or not. Our organization 

was founded by a group of citizens that had made 

the effort to protect a site and banded together to 

help others do the same. The CPMBS is not a group 

that contracts out to do the work; we are a group 

that helps others start on the best path for their 

group and site. We lend our experience and exper-

tise to those that have stepped up to the task of get-

ting something done. 

Over the past year, a core group of members has 

responded to the queries and concerns of many peo-

ple. That group has made trips across the state to 



Page 4 Coalition  Courier Spring 2011 

look into sites and issues of concern. In some cases 

we have made a positive impact on the situation. 

In more, we have been unable to intercede and 

help the situation, they are too mired in legal is-

sues. We see that the CPMBS is making a differ-

ence if only by trying.  

The programs, exhibits, and opportunities planned 

for the annual meeting will emphasize what can be 

done to start the improvement of the neglected, 

abandoned or abused burial grounds. The long 

promised handbook will be available. At least two 

of the groups nominated for the Periwinkle Award 

this year are groups that have started with an im-

possible situation and have become models for the 

rescue of burial sites of the type they are dealing 

with. 

They asked the questions, received many answers, 

some they didn't like or didn't think were doable; 

they pushed on none-the-less and have made great 

strides in improvement and sustainably.  

We, the CPMBS, hope the questions keep coming 

in. We hope the answers we give will be of use. 

Melvin 

Outreach Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Outreach Committee is very excited. After 

almost three years of meetings we are in the final 

stages of completing the Preservation Handbook.   

The handbook will be unveiled at the Annual 

Meeting. The page count is over 100 and covers 

such topics as determining ownership of a ceme-

tery to cemetery symbolism.   The Committee has 

spent many hours creating an outline, writing the 

chapters, and reviewing the content once the chap-

ters were completed.  The Committee is proud of 

their product and looks forward to presenting the 

handbook to the rest of the membership. 

Do you like to visit cemeteries?  Are you inter-

ested in helping out an organization that is in the 

process of transcribing the gravestones throughout 

Anne Arundel County? Do you like a good time 

and have a few hours to spare?  If you answered 

yes to any of these questions we have an offer you 

canôt refuse. Tina Simmons and the Anne Arundel 

Genealogical Society have scheduled three inscrip-

tion days. See pages 5 and 6 for more information 

about this very worthwhile endeavor.  

Our Events Committee is planning to once again 

appear at a few events around Maryland this sum-

mer and fall.  There is a need for people that can 

help man the Coalition's booth at:  the Maryland 

Faerie Festival at the Patuxent 4H Center, 18405 

Queen Anne Road, Upper Marlboro, MD on May 

14th and 15th from 10 a.m  to 6 p.m.;  Hands on 

History Day in August at the Howard County Fair-

grounds; and Olde Princess Anne Days at the 

Treakle Mansion in Somerset County on October 

8th and 9th. Even if you can't commit to the whole 

day come out for an hour or two to help relieve 

other volunteers.  If you are able to help out contact 

Amanda Becker at (301) 253-2688. 

Committee members are planning a field trip to 

Dorchester County to see firsthand the Anchor of 

Hope Cemetery. See story on page 10.  We are 

hoping to meet with our Dorchester and surround-

ing area members while we are there. If you are 

interested in the field trip or live in the area and can 

meet us at the cemetery please send an e-mail to 

vp@cmpbs.org with the subject line ñDorchester 

Cemeteryò. The field trip will be scheduled on a 

Saturday or Sunday sometime after the Annual 

Meeting.  

Outreach Committee 

Silent Auction Items Needed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Silent Auction Table at the 2010 Annual Meeting 

What is a silent auction?  We have items such as a 

basket, candles, plates, cemetery books, etc. 


